Newsletter #82, Week of January 18, 2010

The Quilters II Newsletter is published weekly during the season, and monthly during the off season, unless otherwise decided from time to time.

The purpose of the newsletter is to provide information, in advance of the Monday meeting, to reduce the amount of announcements and discussion at the meeting. Submissions for publication in the newsletter can be made through the Newsletter Submission form located in the Members Only section of the website.

The normal deadline for newsletter submissions is 5 p.m. on the Thursday preceding each Monday meeting. The newsletter will then be placed on the website as soon as possible thereafter.

From the Editor of the Week

Bus to Tucson Quilt Show

For all those signed up to ride the bus from Voyager to the Tucson Quilt Show on Friday Jan. 22, Anne Herman will be collecting your \$7.00 at Quilters 2, Monday January 18. The bus is full and there is a waiting list to fill any empty seats.

Notice

It was brought to the attention of the group on Monday morning that one or more of the irons have been left **ON** after either groups or individuals have been working in the quilt room. It is requested that you check to see if the iron is turned **OFF** and unplugged before you leave the room in the future. It was further suggested that you roll up the unplugged cord and lay it on the top of the ironing board when you are finished using the iron. That way a visual check can easily determine the iron is **OFF**.

Bev Polito would like to have the Block of the Month blocks you have finished to be turned in early, don't wait until the end of the month. As soon as enough blocks are turned in, they will be made into a quilt top to be quilted at the monthly Quiltathon.

Important Dates

- Jan. 22 Bus trip to Tucson Quilt Show.
- **Feb. 8** Final Day for turning in entry forms for the Voyager Quilt Show. Susie Weaver to be guest speaker at Monday Morning meeting.
- **Feb.22** Voyager Quilt Show.

Upcoming Classes

Signup sheets are located on mirror in Palo Verde room. Cost for each class is \$5 (one or more sessions – as indicated). All classes are held in Palo Verde room. Education coordinator is Sue Patch.

Class	Day	<u>Dates</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Presenter</u>
Beginning Quilting	Wed	Jan 6, 13, 20	9a – 12p	Barb Atwell & Sue Patch
Kaleidoscope	Wed.	Jan 13, 27	1p - 4p	Vel Peters
Accu-cutter Workshop	Sat	Jan 16	Beginning After 9a	Jan Tuttle
Aprons	Wed.	Jan 20	1p - 4p	Joan Kniffen & Sue Patch
Intermediate Quilting Techniques	Wed.	Jan 27	9a -12p	Barb Atwell & Sue Patch
Quiltathon	Sat.	Jan 30	9a	
Sweatshirt Clinic	Wed	Feb 3, 10	9a – 12p	Sue Patch
Four Patch Kaleidoscope	Sat	Feb 6,13	9a – 12p	Karen Anderson
Small machine quilting (6 to 8 people max)	Sat	Feb 27, Mar 3	9a – 12p	Carol Monthei

See you on Monday morning,

Billye Reynolds

--0--

Note: For technical reasons it will not be possible to publish a newsletter for the weeks of January 25 and February 1. The next newsletter will be for the week of February 8.